
[image: image1.png]@ Metropolitan Transportation Authority

Legislative Brief




   August 13, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Local

City of Los Angeles:  Maglev High Speed Rail Project

The Transportation Committee of the Los Angeles City Council on Wednesday August 11th approved a Department of Transportation (DOT) recommendation, as amended, on the Maglev High Speed Rail Project.  The DOT report recommends entering into an agreement with SCAG, subject to the Federal Railroad Administration’s approval of the grant application, to contribute $563,000 in local match for the project.  The contribution would be contingent on the City being fully represented on the committee, which prepares the Request for Proposals, selects the Alternatives Analysis Study consultant and reviews the consultant’s work.  The DOT report also recommends approving the Alternatives Analysis Study outline and recommends that the budget be at least $750,000.  Finally, the City would study joining a Joint Powers Authority (JPA) to implement the Initial Operating Segment (IOS) from West Los Angeles to Ontario.  The amendment removes language that the City not join a JPA until after the completion of the Alternatives Analysis Study and adds language that the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA) and City Attorney look into the matter.

The Maglev High Speed Rail Project is not included in the MTA’s Long Range Transportation Plan but staff is monitoring the project’s progress.  

If you have any questions concerning the Local Brief please contact Art Henry of Board Research Services at (213) 922-6976.

